
The Shrivenham and Ashbury Benefice 
 ‘Mirroring the hospitality of God’ 

 

 Vicar: The Rev’d Norma Fergusson.  Tel 01793 784338    
 vicar@shrivenhamandashbury.co.uk  

 
 

Licensed Lay Minister: Mr Richard Fergusson.  Tel 07788 436831 
 
 

Sunday 5th February 2023  Candlemas 
 
 

Please do not come into church if you think you may have symptoms of Covid 19. 
Please respect the concerns of others in the congregation. Hand sanitizer is available. 

 
 

www.shrivenhamandashbury.co.uk 

 

Sunday 5th February 
 

Richard Fergusson is giving today’s online sermon. 
Watch on Facebook, YouTube or our website from 9am. 

 

7:45am  Shrivenham, St Andrew  
 Holy Communion (BCP) 
9:00am Compton Beauchamp, St Swithun 
 Holy Communion (BCP) 
9:30am Watchfield, St Thomas & Facebook 
 Holy Communion (BCP) 
9:30am Longcot, St Mary 
 Holy Communion by Extension 
10:15am Shrivenham, St Andrew 
 Family Service  
11:00am Ashbury, St Mary 
 Morning Prayer 
3:00pm Longcot Methodist Chapel 
 United Service 
5:30pm Shrivenham, St Andrew & Facebook 
 Choral Evensong with Benefice Choir 
Tuesday 
9:00am Morning Prayer. Live on Facebook 
Wednesday 
9:00am Morning Prayer. Live on Facebook 
9:15am Song and Stories Toddler Group 
 Shrivenham Methodist Church 
10:30am Wednesday Study Group via Zoom 
7:00pm Wednesday Study Group 
 St Andrew’s Vicarage 
Thursday 
9:00am Matins. Live on Facebook 
9:00am Baby & Toddler Group in St Andrew’s 
10:00am Ashbury, St Mary & Facebook 
 Holy Communion 
6:30pm Benefice Choir Practice in St Andrew’s 
Friday 
9:00am Matins. Live on Facebook 
Saturday 
10:00am Café Inspire in Shrivenham School Hall 
 

 
 

Café Inspire 
Saturday 11th February 

10 – 11:30am  
Shrivenham School Hall 

All ages welcome 
 

Chat or browse the newspapers. 
Toys, craft-based activities and a 
Wii to entertain younger visitors. 

 

Free tea, coffee and squash. 
Bacon rolls £1.50 and cakes 60p per slice. 

 

 

 

Sunday 12th February 
 

9:30am Longcot, St Mary  
 Holy Communion 
9:30am Watchfield, St Thomas. 
 Matins 
10:15am Shrivenham, St Andrew & Facebook 
 Holy Communion 
11:00am Ashbury, St Mary 
 Holy Communion 
3:00pm Watchfield, St Thomas 
 Benefice Sunday School 
5:30pm Shrivenham, St Andrew & Facebook 
 Compline and Benediction 
 

 
 

Community Cycle of Prayer 
 

Please pray this week for all who live and work 
in Wixes Piece in Ashbury, and Chapelwick Close 

and Cowleaze Close in Shrivenham. 
 

 
 

Benefice Sunday School – 12th 
February at 3pm 

 

St Thomas’ Church Watchfield 
followed by refreshments 

in the Village Hall. 
 Open to all children aged 4 – 11 in 

the Benefice. 
 

Any parent/s who wish to stay for the 
whole time are welcome to do so, as 

extra help is always appreciated. 
 

 
 

Safer Internet Day – Tuesday 7th February  

 

 
 

For advice and resources to help parents keep their 
children safe online visit  www.saferinternet.org.uk 
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Preparation for Confirmation 
 

We will be running a short course to prepare 
candidates for confirmation. If you would like to take 

part, please contact Norma for more information. 
vicar@shrivenhamandashbury.co.uk   01793 784338 

 

The confirmation service will be led by Bishop Gavin on 
Sunday 18th June at St Andrew’s Shrivenham. 

 

 
 

Baby and Toddler Group – New Leader Required 
 

One of the two group leaders is leaving in March 
and the group will have to close unless they can 
find another leader to assist with the organisation 

and weekly running of the group. 
 

If you would like to volunteer or find out more about 
what is involved, please contact Jane Hollick  

on 07779 656 767. 
 

 
 

Soup On Saturday – Thank You 
 

Thank you to everyone who supported the 
soup kitchen in St Andrew’s Church last Saturday. 

With a good choice of soups on offer, great raffle prizes, 
home-made goodies, cards and paintings, and a very 

warm welcome for all who came along, we were 
delighted to raise £422 for general church funds 

and £25 for the restoration fund.  
 

 
 

 

Puzzles and Puddings Evening 
 

Saturday 18th February at 7:30pm 
Shrivenham Bowls Club in Martens Road 

 

Tickets: £10 per person including puddings 
available from Bob Mawer on 01793 780038 

or email bob.mawer.bm@gmail.com. 
 

The Bowls Club bar will also be open.  
 

Teams of up to 6 people will enjoy a mixture of quiz 
questions and puzzles. You may come as a team or 

as individuals (in which case you will be allocated to a 
team on the night). Early booking is advised. 

 

The aim of this event is to raise much-needed funds 
for Phakamisa, a charity in South Africa which, through 

its Educare Project, educates and cares for around 
10,000 children under the age of seven (mainly AIDS 

orphans) every week-day. More information from 
www.phakamisa.org   

 

 
 

Adventure in Lithuania 
 

Friday 17th February at 6:45pm 
St Andrew’s Church Shrivenham 

 

Family connections and a Church invitation to take 
Alpha to Lithuania has opened new opportunities for 
Geoff and Hope Price. They will share the joys and 

reality of Christian life in Lithuania today. 
Free admission 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

St Andrew’s Church – Flag of St George 
 

Shrivenham residents may have noticed that the flag of 
St George, which normally flies from the church tower 

from Christmas until 6th January, came down early 
this year. Unfortunately, the wind was getting too strong 
and also it was beginning to show its age with a big tear 
developing. The flag, which includes the Diocesan coat 
of arms, is flown for at least 20 days a year, whereas 

our St Andrew’s flag and Union flag make just one 
appearance each! 

 

A new flag will cost about £160, and if anyone would 
like to make a donation towards the purchase, 

please contact David Watson on 01793 783405 
shrivenhamchurchwarden@outlook.com 

 

 

You can see this mounted and framed Diocesan 
emblem from a previous flag displayed on one of the 

window sills in St Andrew’s Church. 
 

The Arms of the Diocese of Oxford 
 

The Arms of the Diocese comprise two parts. In the 
lower part the ox passing a ford represents Oxford. 

In the upper part, the three demi ladies are thought to be 
St Frideswide, c.650-727, the first Abbess of Oxford and 

her two patron saints, Cecilia and Catherine. 
The latter two may also be her companions who fled into 

hiding with her in an early account of her life.  
Frideswide was a Saxon princess and healer and her 

name means “Peace” (frithes), “Strong” (withe). 
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